

Bonneagair

www.infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

Clarence Court 10-18 Adelaide Street Belfast BT2 8GB

Tel: 028 9054 0105 Email: private.office@ infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

Your ref:

Our ref: DFI/COR/0032/2017

1 February 2017

Henry a chara,

Mr Henry Downey

Belfast City Council

City Hall Belfast

BT1 5GS

Democratic Services Officer

Chief Executive's Department

Thank you for your letter dated 16 January, advising me of a motion passed by Belfast City Council, supporting the Smart Pass Equality Campaign, for the full fare concessionary travel pass to be issued to all people, who are unable to drive for medical reasons.

At present, those who have had a driving license refused or revoked on medical grounds, can currently avail of a half fare travel concession, and indeed everyone in the north of Ireland can currently avail of full fare concessionary travel once they reach the age of 60.

While I am sympathetic to extending the Concessionary Fares Scheme to provide full fare concessionary travel for those who are under 60 and unable to drive on medical grounds, the position is that there are already numerous competing priorities for resources across my department, and as such, any extension to the concessionary fares scheme cannot be considered at this time.



Is mise le meas.

CHRIS HAZZARD

Minister for Infrastructure